ASPLEY HEATH NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP







Clerk: Denise Batchelor



Tel:
01525 717905






Email:clerk@aspleyheath.org.uk
Minutes of the Aspley Heath Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group held on Wednesday 5th May 2021 via Zoom starting at 8.00pm
Present:

Gill Clough




Sheena McQuillan

Lynne Roberts

Sophia Rainsford

Denise Batchelor

Tom Price, Central Beds Council

John Baker, Central Beds Ward Councillor

Apologies:

Jeff Johnson
5.1 Apologies
Apologies were received from Tripta Eady who also wished to step down from the group due to other commitments.  She had however, offered to support future community meetings.
5.2 Agree minutes of previous meeting 
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

5.3 Welcome new member of NP Steering Group, Julia Wilson and introductions. 

Gill welcomed Julia to the group and members gave a brief introduction of their skills and roles within the group.  Julia advised she had previous experience within publishing and therefore, would be able to assist with all communications.
5.3.1

Tom Price introduced himself and detailed his experience in the Planning Policy and Community Engagement Teams at Central Beds Council.
Funding

Funds can only be applied for money to be spent in one financial year up to £10,000.  Any un-spent money will be put back into the group’s ‘pot’ and can be claimed for the following year.

Technical Support Packages
Tom advised that a couple of these would be useful to the group and were provided free of charge.  The most suitable for the group would be ‘Design Coding’.  These packages could be found on the Locality website and were accessed via an online form.  The group’s key concerns were identified as Conservation and Parking issues.

Tom suggested a Pre-Examination Check would be useful as it would help guide the Plan through the process; this may take several months.  
A consultant was sometimes needed but it was acknowledged that the group may have the skill set available to manage this themselves.

In Central Beds out of a total of 79 parishes, 8 Neighbourhood Plans had been adopted and 8 more were in the process of being adopted in the next six months.

Questions

· The next steps of the process were deemed to be gaining funding and driving forward the plan by asking the community their ideas and concerns about the Parish.  Face-to-face consultations were recommended as they would enable better engagement and turnover.  Tom asked how many residents knew about the NP.  He was advised that the last two newsletters had contained content on the Plan and the Parish Council would put a leaflet in the next newsletter.  Julia suggested using the Royal Oak as a venue for launching the NP.  Tom also suggested that a stand could be included at community events and this would help gain community views.  Having information boards with questions and answers on would help explain key points, ideas and issues.  Community engagement was needed to inform emerging views as to what should be included in the Plan.
· A vision and objectives should be drafted and taken to the community to comment on, including ‘What is Aspley Heath? What will the NP do’?  Objectives should be set out and related to policies.

· Lynne suggested that a stand should be held at the Woburn Sands market so the NP could be promoted.
· John Baker asked about whether the Plan would help with investment in Aspley Woods through Section 106 monies including signposting, parking, footpaths.  The Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) had not yet been implemented by CBC and was not likely to be affected by the NP.  New homes were planned less than half a mile away and there would be an impact on the woods.  Gill Harris would be attending a stakeholder meeting for Aspley Woods.  Could the question be asked whether Section 106 money could be used to improve the woods in conjunction with Milton Keynes Council.
· There were lots of residents concerned with the woods’ usage and appearance.  A pedestrian route had changed to a cycle route and it was asked who had changed this.  Gill shared a map of the Woods and they cycle routes.  It was suggested that the Greensand Trust could do an infrastructure plan and include routes to be improved and created.  This might help inform policy on Rights of Way and the engagement of the community would provide necessary evidence.  Tom said he could help with the provision of maps showing the Conservation Area, assets, listed buildings, etc.  Large numbers of cycle permits were being given to people outside of the local area.
5.4 Review actions carried forward from previous meeting
	
	Actions Carried Forward:
	Action by:

	2.3.1
	· Ideas previously obtained would be collated and used to inform the survey questions and members were asked to add their own ideas.  Status ongoing 15-2-21
· TE & LR to collect and write up further input from the community on issues that concern residents to inform the questionnaire.

· It was asked whether parking allocations could be influenced from the Plan?  Parking restrictions would probably not be enforced.  Electric charging points were considered alongside all new developments being sustainable – adequate parking, electric vehicle charging.  Plan can set standards for new development(s).
	All
TE &

LR

	2.3.2
	Check next steps with Tom Price.  

	Completed

	2.3.3
	GC would send these (budget items) to JJ and seek clarity on funding and what is needed to apply for grants. 
	Completed


	2.3.4
	GC to check funding situation with Tom price.
	Completed

	2.3.5
	· JJ to submit expression of interest to CBC

· JJ emailed to say that expression of interest window was still not open.

· GC to liaise with JJ on progress.
	JJ

GC

	2.5
	Liaison with Bedford Estates and Greensand Trust
Liaison with both Bedford Estates and the Greensand Trust was considered and it was asked whether information on their future plans could be obtained.  
PCllr Harris would be asked for updates.

	GC

	3.4
	Review Project Plan

	Completed


	
	Actions Going Forward:


	Action By:

	5.4.1
	Basic Conditions Policy to be drafted to show how the policies meet these.
	All

	5.4.2
	A Consultation Statement would be produced to outline all comments received and how they’ve shaped the Plan.
	Ongoing

	5.4.3
	Tom agreed to check the Project Plan which Sophia would forward.  

	SR/TP

	5.4.4
	Julia agreed to produce a skeleton engagement and communication strategy.

	JW

	5.4.5
	Tom will forward the Rights of Way maps for the next stakeholder meeting for Aspley Woods, to be held the following week.


	TP

	5.4.6
	Stand at the Woburn Sands market to be investigated.
	LR


5.5 AOB
Tom Price advised on the process after the Project Plan was agreed.  Examinations would take 6-8 weeks and a report issued.  Modifications would be advised so the Plan was fit for purpose and after recommended changes made, a local referendum would need to be held and the Plan accepted by residents.  A majority would be needed to progress and then it would be put into CBC’s development plan and adopted.  The Plan would need to be reviewed every couple of years.
The next meeting would be on Wednesday 8th June.

The meeting ended at 10.06pm.

